

TOWN OF MILTON MUNICIPAL VULNERABILITY PREPAREDNESS PROGRAM



Community Resilience Building Workshop Final Summary of Findings Report April 2020

Prepared for the Town of Milton, MA, by Environmental Partners Group, Inc. and Kim Lundgren Associates, Inc. with a grant from the Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs





Table of Contents

I. Overview	3
MVP Planning Process	5
II. Top Hazards and Vulnerable Areas	7
III. Current Concerns and Challenges Presented by Hazards	9
Drought	9
Flooding	10
Heat Waves	11
Intense Storms	13
IV. Current Strengths and Assets	14
V. Top Recommendations and Strategies to Improve Resilience	14
Implementation Blueprints	16
VI. Conclusions and Next Steps	
Acknowledgements	23
Report Citation	23
Community Resilience Building Project Team	23
Appendices	24
1. Maps for MVP Workshops	25
2. MVP Workshop Attendees	

3. Climate Change Summary	30
4. Combined Matrices from Workshops	32
5. Community Input from Listening Session	43

Cover image: Evening in East Milton Square. Moving cars traverse Adams Street. Abby Park restaurant is visible in the foreground.

Town of Milton Community Resilience Building Workshops Summary of Findings

I. OVERVIEW

Driven by the desire to assess its vulnerabilities, build community resilience, and expand its potential to address hazards caused by climate change, the Town of Milton chose to pursue certification from the Massachusetts Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness (MVP) program. In the fall of 2019, the Town received funds to start a town-wide conversation about climate change and its effects on the community. The MVP program provides funding for cities and towns



Neponset River at the Baker Chocolate Dam

in Massachusetts to plan for climate change resilience and implement priority projects. The state provides communities with funding to complete vulnerability assessments, develop action-oriented resilience plans, as well as other projects. Communities who complete the MVP Planning Grant program become certified as an MVP community and are eligible for MVP Action Grant funding for priority project implementation. This Summary of Findings Report presents the results from the six-month MVP Planning Grant process.

Observed and predicted changes to the climate in Milton were a large motivator for becoming an MVP- certified town. Climate changes are taking shape through four primary hazards:

- **Intense Storms**: The frequency and severity of intense storms—including nor'easters, ice storms, hurricanes, windstorms, and heavy precipitation events—are increasing.
- **Flooding**: Caused by increased precipitation and intense storms, and worsened by periods of drought, inland flooding is the prolonged submerging of land by

water. Flooding is expected to become more of a problem as intense storms continue to increase. Parts of Milton are prone to coastal flooding as well.

- **Heat Waves**: In Massachusetts, a heat wave is defined as three or more days above 90°F. Both the length and frequency of heat waves are expected to increase in the northeast, along with rising annual average temperatures.
- **Drought**: Periods of abnormally dry weather are expected to become an increasingly prominent issue in Massachusetts and can cause crop damage, water supply shortages, and habitat loss.

Combined, these hazards have inspired the Town to begin identifying and implementing actions that will enhance local resilience to these existing conditions and projected changes. More detailed information on these hazards, including trends, projections, and impacts can be found in the following section.

Milton has already taken steps to address climate change and ensure community resilience. In the past few years, the Town installed solar PV arrays on all public schools and on Town Hall, as well as electric vehicle charging stations at Town Hall and 88 Wharf Street. There have been efforts to improve stormwater management at the Police Station and several rights-of-way in town. Also, the Town is requesting that the Lower Neponset River site be listed on the National Priorities list in hopes of remediation of PCBs. This cleanup would clear the way for eventually removing the dam to increase ecological and hydrological connectivity. These actions, among others, will provide a foundation for Milton from which to continue increasing resiliency.

In September 2019, the Town of Milton partnered with Environmental Partners Group, Inc. (EP) and Kim Lundgren Associates, Inc. (KLA) to design a process that would allow the Town to become an MVP Community. The work described in this report is a crucial step in Milton's journey to a more resilient future. To complete the work outlined in this report, the Town worked with EP and KLA to:

- Create a Core Team comprised of key internal stakeholders;
- Establish goals for the MVP process;
- Conduct research on historic and projected changes and impacts from climate change;
- Determine an initial set of high-priority hazards;
- Collaboratively design two MVP workshops using the Community Resilience Building process;
- Identify and invite key stakeholders to participate in the MVP workshops;
- Host two MVP workshops where:
 - the highest priority hazards were confirmed;

- the impacts, strengths, and vulnerabilities to infrastructure, socio-economic systems, and environmental systems were identified;
- o adaptation actions were identified and discussed; and
- a final set of high priority action items were collectively defined and agreed upon by workshop participants;
- Prepare for and host a listening session before and after the workshops to prepare for and discuss the results from the workshop while soliciting feedback from the community.

The cornerstone of this work was the two MVP workshops hosted by the Town. The attendees of the workshops represented a diverse group of stakeholders that each brought a specific area of expertise to the table. The workshops served to collaboratively develop solutions that serve the entire Milton community.

This report provides greater detail about the MVP process that Milton followed, and the actions identified as high priorities to enhance local and regional resilience. The Town would like to thank the Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy and



Core Team members at the November 19 meeting

Environmental Affairs for their financial and technical support for this effort.

MVP PLANNING PROCESS

In October 2019, EP and KLA worked with Milton's Environmental Coordinator to identify individuals to serve on the MVP Core Team (see Acknowledgments on page 24for a list of the members). On November 19, 2019, the Core Team members met to learn about the MVP process which is based on the Community Resilience Building Framework (see Figure 1 on the next page). They learned more about their role as a Core Team member, confirmed materials and logistics for the MVP Workshops, brainstormed the top hazards to be discussed at the workshops, and reviewed how Milton can leverage the results of MVP to spark greater community conversation and action on climate change. The Core Team also discussed the maps to be created to support the MVP workshops. Maps were generated by Environmental Partners. These maps displayed environmental, socio-economic and infrastructural features of the Town. The maps are available in Appendix 1.

The Core Team identified individuals to participate in two MVP workshops and was careful to ensure that invitees represented the diversity of the community by including key Town departments, schools, environmental groups, non-profits, faith-based organizations, educational institutions, community advocacy groups, and regional organizations.

Before the workshops, the Town hosted a public listening session to prepare the public for the MVP process and solicit

Figure 1: Community Resilience Building Framework



feedback. This listening session was held on January 9, 2020. Afterwards, Milton staff sent invitations to the stakeholders for the MVP workshops for two, four-hour workshops, scheduled for January 14, 2020 and January 15, 2020 from 9:30 am to 1:30 pm. In total, 65 individuals were invited to participate in the MVP workshops (see Appendix 2 for a list of stakeholders).



Community members providing input at a public listening session

To engage the larger community in the conversation, the Town hosted a public listening session on February 13th. At this meeting, the consultant team presented the identified hazards and the results of the MVP workshops. The meeting attendees then had the opportunity to share their concerns and proposed solutions by writing notes on hazardspecific posters through an open house engagement activity. Outcomes and materials from the Listening Session can be found in Appendix 5, as well as in Section 3 about current concerns and challenges presented by hazards.

II. TOP HAZARDS AND VULNERABLE AREAS

The first step in the MVP process was to identify the four main hazards that have historically impacted the community and are projected to have notable impacts going forward due to climate change. The hazards were identified by the Core Team and confirmed at the beginning of the MVP Workshops. The four hazards identified for Milton are:



Because the Neponset River is tidal, sea level rise was also brought up as a hazard that will affect Milton going forward. These impacts can affect everything from the health of the Town's residents and natural environment, to the robustness of the infrastructure and utilities. Appendix 3 provides a summary of the historic trends and projected changes in weather and climate experienced in Milton. This information was foundational to the MVP process as it helped to establish common ground for the stakeholders and discuss what types of changes and associated impacts to expect going forward.



Community worksheet with information about flooding, community concerns, and potential actions the Town could take to mitigate hazards

At the MVP Workshops, participants discussed the impacts of the four hazards and articulated features they saw as community strengths and vulnerabilities. These features were discussed as they relate to three community components: Infrastructural, Societal, and Environmental. The workshop attendees were broken into four teams. Each team was tasked with reviewing the details of each feature identified under each of the components. Team members used a matrix to track each feature, whether it was a strength and/or a vulnerability, the hazard that affects it, the priority and timeline associated with implementation. Below are the features identified by the teams for the three community components:

Infrastructural Features:

- Bridges
- Communication systems
- Dams/culverts
- Public safety buildings
- Schools
- Town buildings
- Trees
- Utilities (gas and electric)
- Wastewater
- Drinking Water
- Stormwater

Societal Features:

- Businesses
- Communication systems
- Community centers
- Elderly residents
- Emergency services
- Environmental Justice communities
- Faith-based communities
- Historic/cultural sites
- Hospital/health services
- Immigrants
- Library
- Neighborhood associations
- Residents living at a low-income
- Residents with disabilities
- Schools
- Senior services
- Social services
- Youth

Environmental Features:

- Agricultural land
- Blue Hills Reservation
- Floodplain
- Neponset River and tributaries
- Parks/open space
- Ponds





Infrastructural





- Recreation areas
- Small parcels
- Trees
- Wetlands
- Wildlife

Most of these features were flagged as both strengths and vulnerabilities. As such, workshop participants discussed the specific strengths as well as vulnerabilities before identifying actions that sought to enhance strengths and mitigate vulnerabilities. Appendix 4 includes the completed matrices from the group discussions.

III. CURRENT CONCERNS AND CHALLENGES PRESENTED BY HAZARDS

Residents of Milton are noticing changes to the climate. During the Workshops, participants raised their concerns about these impacts. Anticipated challenges included protection of the town's vulnerable populations, threats posed to the community's lifestyle and culture, and disruptions to habitats and ecosystems. Highlights from these discussions are captured below, along with more details on each of the four identified hazards.

DROUGHT

Even though more annual precipitation is projected overall, it is anticipated to fall in fewer, more intense events in the winter and spring rather than in smaller more sporadic events throughout the year. Therefore, it is expected that there will be longer periods of time without rainfall, especially in the summer and fall, increasing the potential for drought. In October 2016, 52% of the land area in Massachusetts was in



Map of extreme drought in Massachusetts, 2001-2017

"Exceptional Drought."1 Workshop participants noted negative effects on tree health and

¹ National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration. Massachusetts. Retrieved from <u>https://www.drought.gov/drought/states/massachusetts</u>

regional water supply from this drought. More of these types of events can be expected in the future.

Milton's drinking water is provided by the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA), which insulates Milton's drinking water from the short-term impacts of drought. However, residents expressed concern over the possibility of drought to negatively affect the water quality of the town's surface water. Local ponds and wetlands are at risk for diminished water quality from prolonged drought.

In addition to the impacts of drought on the town's water, workshop participants also identified drought as a risk to the town's trees and green spaces. Participants voiced concerns over heightened risk of brush fire in the Blue Hills Reservation during times of drought. Tree health—particularly root systems—can be diminished during extended droughts making trees vulnerable to storm damage. Maintaining healthy natural resources is of particular economic importance in Milton due to the Blue Hills Reservation and the tourists it draws for hiking, canoeing, etc. Attendees at the Public Listening Session were most concerned with drought's effect on trees and other wildlife and cited planting of native, drought-resistant species, and continuing an annual inspection and maintenance program as solutions.

In response to these risks, workshop participants explored policies and plans to reduce the impact of the impending climate impacts. To help preserve the town's tree canopy, for example, a nursery program that worked with local schools was proposed. This program would help protect existing trees and promote the adoption of droughtresistant ones. Workshop participants also explored the possibility of partnering directly with the Massachusetts Department of Conservation and Recreation that manages the Blue Hills Reservation to help protect the natural resources of the areas.

FLOODING

Over the last several decades, the entire Northeast has seen a remarkable increase in the amount of precipitation falling during extreme rainfall events, leading to localized flooding. Between 1954 and 2017, there were 16 FEMA flood-related declared disasters in Norfolk County—the second most of



Road closure

any county in Massachusetts.² Flooding disrupts transportation systems, damages infrastructure and property, and exacerbates public health concerns (e.g., standing water, flooding in basements, mold dissemination). In light of these concerns, MVP Workshop participants unanimously agreed that flooding was a serious hazard that warranted consideration.

As a coastal town, Milton experiences both inland flooding and tidal flooding due to sea level rise and king tides. Flooding in Milton is primarily concentrated around the banks of the Neponset river, although flooding was also reported surrounding some of the community's larger ponds and brooks, such as Turner's Pond, Pine Tree Brook, and Unquity Brook. Along the Neponset, flooding impacts both the town's popular trails and some of the low-lying businesses and residences near its banks. Workshop participants indicated that much of this flooding correlated with king tide events, which influences the coastal area of the river below the local dam. Often, this flooding results in limited access to parts of the town, and puts several neighborhoods at risk for property damage. Commonly flooded roads include Central Avenue, Granite Avenue, and Brook Road.

Proposals on handling these issues included conducting a vulnerability assessment of at-risk neighborhoods, assessing the condition of the Town's culverts and ensuring they are appropriately sized for larger flood events, and ensuring critical facilities are resilient to flooding. A number of participants also proposed the removal of one of the local dams in order to restore the area's ecology, and this was in fact one of the most popular actions supported by the community. Public concerns centered around critical equipment damage, potential for becoming stranded as a result of flooding, and increased risk of vector-borne diseases from standing water.

HEAT WAVES

Extreme heat and heat waves—defined as periods of 3 or more days over 90°F—are on the rise in Milton. The figure to the left demonstrates this point by showing how Massachusetts' climate may seem more like South Carolina's by the end of the century under a "business as usual" greenhouse gas emission scenario.³ Between 1970 and 2000, an average of 8.1 days a year were over 90°F in Norfolk County. By mid-century it

² Massachusetts State Hazard Mitigation and Climate Action Plan. Massachusetts Emergency Management. 2018.

³ Confronting Climate Change in the Northeast. 2007. Union of Concerned Scientists. Retrieved from <u>https://www.ucsusa.org/sites/default/files/legacy/assets/documents/global_warming/pdf/confronting-climate-change-in-the-u-s-northeast.pdf</u>

could be closer to 30 days and by the end of the century it could reach 46 days.⁴ Similarly, there will be a reduction in the average number of days below 32°F each winter. This information led the MVP Core Team and Workshop participants to prioritize heat waves as one of the four primary hazards in Milton.

Of particular concern to Milton's MVP participants was the impact heat could have on the area's trees and other natural resources. Milton is a community well known for its hiking options and nature tourism. Many people voiced concerns over canopy loss as the heat- weakened trees become more susceptible to disease and fire, especially among species that are better suited to colder conditions. Participants discussed possible solutions such as a nursery program that partners with local schools, revisions to the tree protection bylaws, the cultivation of heat-tolerant species, and expansion of a town-wide tree inspection and maintenance program.





Comparing Massachusetts' current climate to how it may be in the future, using other East Coast states as examples

possibility of Milton facing "rolling blackouts" as a consequence of increased AC usage. Heat-weakened trees were also highlighted as threats to powerlines. To combat this threat, participants proposed the implementation of resilient micro-grids. With microgrids, failure in one point of the town's power grid would have less of an impact. Because Milton does not have a municipal light plant, damage to the grid often takes considerable time to repair.

Beyond the tree canopy and grid sensitivity, participants also discussed increased mosquito and insect activity in warmer weather and explored how existing buildings could serve as cooling centers. Participants identified key structures, such as the senior center, that are in need of backup generators. Attendees at the workshop were concerned by heat effects on the elderly and the increased demand for energy. A resilience hub equipped with cooling capacity and a comprehensive climate action plan were both suggested as solutions.

⁴ Northeast Climate Adaptation Science Center. 2019. "Days with Maximum Temperature Above 90°F." Resilient MA Datagrapher. MA Climate Change Clearinghouse. Retrieved from http://resilientma.org/datagrapher/?c=Temp/county/tx90/ANN/25017/

INTENSE STORMS

Over the last several decades, the number and intensity of storms has been on the rise. This includes hurricanes, nor'easters, ice storms, and rainstorms. Research shows that these types of storms are likely to become more frequent, intense, and possibly longer in duration in the future.⁵ In New England, there has been a 70% increase in the intensity of rain events between 1958 and 2010.⁶

According to climate projections, the state of Massachusetts may see up to 2.4 additional inches of precipitation by 2050, and up to 3.9 inches by 2100.⁷ Intense storms can lead to flooding, property damage, downed trees, power outages, and significant economic disruption.

The MVP workshop participants expressed particular concern over the tendency of roads throughout town to flood during intense storms. Several key streets and residential neighborhoods were identified as



Observed increase in very heavy precipitation in the US from 1958 to 2012. The Northeast region has the highest increase at 71%.

frequent sites for flooding, and a popular response discussed at the workshop was a risk assessment of neighborhoods located within the town's floodplains. Another popular response was to assess and upgrade the town's culverts, allowing for better stormwater management.

In addition to the risk of induced flooding, participants discussed the issue of power outages during storms with intense wind. There was much discussion around the way in which stormwater runoff contaminated surface water and impacted the local environment. There are regions of the town, for example, that are not traditionally considered wetlands, but which are becoming wetlands due to the way stormwater drains throughout the town. To manage these issues, participants suggested formally expanding these wetlands to improve stormwater capacity and exploring the possibility

⁵ MA Climate Change Clearinghouse. 2019. "Changes in Precipitation." Retrieved from <u>http://resilientma.org/changes/changes-in-precipitation</u>

⁶ City of Boston. 2016. Climate Ready Boston.

⁷ MA Climate Change Clearinghouse. 2019. "Changes in Precipitation." Retrieved from <u>http://resilientma.org/changes/changes-in-precipitation</u>

of developing local micro-grids to improve the resilience of the power grid. Conversations at the public workshop focused on falling trees, power outages, and preparedness measures.

IV. CURRENT STRENGTHS AND ASSETS

One of the focal points of the MVP Workshops was identifying the Town's vulnerabilities and strengths for the features impacted by the four climate hazards outlined above. Through the workshop discussions, open space and recreation resources rose to the top as strengths for the Town. The Blue Hill Reservation has 125 miles of trails and provides recreation options and habitat for wildlife along with Cunningham and other parks. The Neponset River also provides recreation options, such as canoeing. The presence of educational institutions is also a strength for Milton. Both public schools and private schools, such as Milton Academy and Fontbonne Academy, have the potential to serve a gathering spaces or shelters during times of need. Milton is also home to Curry and Laboure Colleges. Other town assets include the hospital, a strong neighborhood association network, and a state-of-the-art public library.

When it comes to infrastructure, Milton is fortunate to be connected to the Massachusetts Water Resource Authority water supply because the larger regional water system is less vulnerable to the effects of drought. The Town also has some of its electrical wires underground, which decreases the likelihood of power outages during intense storms. While Milton's public transportation system is somewhat limited, there is access to a trolley that connects to the Mattapan MBTA station. Public safety buildings were also reported to be in good condition and located in out of the way of areas particularly vulnerable to climate hazards, such as flooding.

V. TOP RECOMMENDATIONS AND STRATEGIES TO IMPROVE RESILIENCE

After identifying Town features, strengths and vulnerabilities, MVP Workshop participants brainstormed a list of potential resilience actions Milton could take to combat the impacts from the four climate hazards. Actions were intended to build on the existing strengths of the Town, while addressing current or future vulnerabilities. This process was conducted individually in each group and then was followed by a full team prioritization of the actions to identify which steps the Town should take first.

MVP Workshop stakeholders generated a list of nearly 150 actions. Each participant was asked to vote on their top three priorities across the three community components. With a three-way tie for the third action, the following are the top five actions that were

collectively identified as top priorities for Milton. The numbers in parenthesis indicate the number of votes received.

- Communication plan that ensures ability to reach all residents (13)
- Assess and upgrade culverts, ensuring they are appropriately sized (6)
- Complete a feasibility study of microgrid power and renewable energy options for the town (5)
- Risk assessment of neighborhoods impacted by flooding (5)
- Dam removal for ecological restoration (5)

Below are the top actions identified by each group under each community component, organized by priority:

Infrastructure:

- Assess and upgrade culverts, ensuring they are appropriately sized (6)
- Complete a feasibility study of microgrid power and renewable energy options for the town (5)
- Develop a nursery program that partners with schools to care for and plant trees (4)
- Conduct a drinking water vulnerability assessment

Societal:

- Communication plan that ensures ability to reach all residents (13)
- Implementation and promotion of Smart 911 (2)
- Establish communication standards and strategy
- Identify/survey senior citizen population and develop communication/outreach strategies

Environmental:

- Risk assessment of neighborhoods impacted by flooding (5)
- Dam removal for ecological restoration (5)
- Education around smart tree planting (i.e. native, drought-resistant) and maintenance best practices (4)
- Coordination with state on Blue Hills Reservation management planning/risk assessment (1)

BLUEPRINTS

To increase the lasting value of this report, EP and KLA worked with Milton Town staff to identify three of these top actions for which to create action implementation blueprints. The blueprints are intended to provide a workplan for town staff, as well as provide ideas about potential partners and funding mechanisms.

The team picked three actions that had a high likelihood of being implemented in the near term or were identified as particularly timely by Town staff and were not already covered by another planning process. Below are the results of those efforts.

Action: Conduct a culvert assessment, ensuring they are appropriately sized

DESCRIPTION	Work with various partners to identify, prioritize, and address culvert and stormwater
OF ACTION	infrastructure maintenance needs based on age, quality, and capacity.
CHAMPION	Department of Public Works

IMPLEMENTATION STEPS	PLANNING CONSIDERATIONS		
	TIMEFRAME	KEY PARTNERS	FUNDING
			RESOURCES
 Complete a systematic inventory of all culverts and stormwater infrastructure. 	6 months	 MassDOT Department of Conservation & Recreation Public Works Engineering Department 	MVP Action Grant <u>State grants</u>
 Affirm existing evaluation criteria and integrate MS4 components to create a formalized inspection and evaluation framework for prioritizing infrastructure upgrades. 	6 months (annual basis)	 Planning & Community Development Health Department Neponset River Watershed Association Conservation Committee 	MVP Action Grant <u>State grants</u>

3.	Apply for funding and address highest priority stormwater infrastructure upgrades. Upgrades should include green infrastructure and the reduction of impervious surfaces whenever possible.	2-5 years	 Planning & Community Development MassDEP Conservation Commission 	MVP Action Grant <u>State grants</u>
4.	Continue ongoing culvert and stormwater infrastructure monitoring.	Ongoing	 MassDEP Neponset River Watershed Association 	<u>State grants</u>

LINKS TO OTHER PLANS & ACTIONS	EQUITY CONSIDERATIONS
 How does this action connect to existing Town goals/actions and other MVP actions? Other proposed MVP actions: Hydraulic study to understand drainage limitations and increase capacity Analyze health, longevity and capacity of dams/culverts and create prioritization of upgrades Increase the use of green infrastructure 	 How can the community incorporate equity into the implementation of this action? Take into account the populations affected by any water quality or flooding issues Prioritize work that will benefit low-income or senior residents
MEASURING SUCCESS	ENGAGING THE COMMUNITY
 How can we measure the progress and success of this action? Outputs: Number of stormwater management upgrades completed Dollars of grant money awarded for upgrades Outcomes: Reduced flooding on roadways and in buildings Improved water quality 	 How can we engage the populations that benefit from implementing this action? Couple this work with an educational campaign about how residents can protect water quality: flyers in utility bills, public workshops, and information on the Town website and social media

Action: Communication plan that ensures ability to reach all residents

DESCRIPTION	Develop a communication plan that leverages pre-existing communication channels, ensures
OF ACTION	web accessibility, and includes low-tech strategies to maximize reach to all populations.
CHAMPION	Town Administrator

IMPLEMENTATION STEPS	PLANNING CONSIDERATIONS		
	TIMEFRAME	KEY PARTNERS	FUNDING
			RESOURCES
 Create an online and print communication resource center to include: Links to Town news alert and Smart 911 systems A place to sign up to be on a list of individuals to be checked on during emergency events Preparedness tips and resources (i.e. FEMA, MEMA) Other essential resident information 	1-2 months	 Police/Fire Health Department Information Technology Local Emergency Planning Committee Local businesses and employers Utilities 	Staff time Hazard Mitigation Fund Grant
2. Assess and inventory existing communication systems with a focus on those systems that reach the elderly, low-income, renters, and other vulnerable populations	2-3 months	 Town clerk Police/Fire Health Department Council on Aging Schools Houses of worship Veteran's Service Commission on Disability Housing Authority Neighborhood associations Community organizations 	Staff time Hazard Mitigation Fund Grant
 Form a "Neighborhood Liaisons" program that can help set up alert systems and share resources at the neighborhood level, utilizing the above communication systems 	1 year	 School parent- teacher organizations Neighborhood associations 	Staff time Hazard Mitigation Fund Grant

4.	 Leverage existing town communications systems to expand the reach of emergency preparedness education and other essential communications with the following: Newsletters, social media, and mailings from existing organizations Low tech solutions for those without phones or computers (utility bills, flyers) Partner with local organizations to host workshops Tabling at community events Collaboration with neighboring towns 	1 year	 Town clerk Police/Fire Health Department Council on Aging Schools Library Houses of worship Housing Authority Neighborhood associations Community organizations Neighboring towns 	Staff time Hazard Mitigation Fund Grant
----	--	--------	---	--

LINKS TO OTHER PLANS & ACTIONS	EQUITY CONSIDERATIONS
 How does this action connect to existing Town goals/actions and other MVP actions? Other proposed MVP actions: Promote the use of Smart 911 Establish Town communication strategy Develop action plan to reach residents not covered by communication outlets Improve database of senior population (connect existing directories, improve outreach materials, survey population on needs) Enhance level of civic engagement through community groups/neighborhood associations/sports/schools Develop additional methods of communication beyond social media/website (eliminate gaps) Increase translations of Town communications 	 How can the community incorporate equity into the implementation of this action? Provide translations for essential resources and communications Prioritize neighborhood liaisons and check in program in areas with especially vulnerable populations
MEASURING SUCCESS	ENGAGING THE COMMUNITY

How can we measure the progress and success of this action?	How can we engage the populations that benefit from implementing this action?
 Outputs: Number of residents signed up for Reverse 911 Percent of residents reached through communications Outcomes: Increased safety during and after extreme weather events and other emergencies Ensure communication systems are redundant and resilient to address impacts More equitable access to essential town information 	 Partnering with the groups listed in Step 2 to maximize reach and utilize preexisting communication channels Work with schools to reach parents Outreach to seniors and medically vulnerable to encourage sign ups to be checked on after an emergency Pull additional best practices from counterparts in neighboring towns

Action: Conduct a risk assessment for neighborhoods impacted by flooding

DESCRIPTION	Conduct a thorough risk assessment of neighborhoods impacted by flooding with special
OF ACTION	attention to areas with a high concentration of vulnerable populations.
CHAMPION	Department of Public Works

IMPLEMENTATION STEPS	PLA	ANNING CONSIDERATIO	ONS
	TIMEFRAME	KEY PARTNERS	FUNDING
			RESOURCES
 Using GIS map layers, identify vulnerable areas in the floodplain, paying special attention to: Businesses Low-income housing Elderly housing Critical infrastructure Public health/safety buildings Evacuation routes Assess the need for more detailed hydrodynamic modeling as relevant. 	1 month	 Planning & Community Development Engineering Department 	Staff time MVP action grant <u>State grants</u>
2. Conduct interviews and round table discussions with representatives of vulnerable populations to gather additional information about the effects of flooding.	6 months	 Council on Aging Health Dept Schools Neighborhood Organizations Chamber of Commerce 	Staff time MVP action grant <u>State grants</u>
3. Compile information from GIS analysis and interviews to create a prioritized list of areas requiring flooding mitigation.	1-3 months	 Planning & Community Development 	Staff time MVP action grant State grants
 4. Share flooding adaptation resources with populations affected by identified flooding issues. 	Ongoing	 FEMA/MEMA Neponset River Watershed Association 	Staff time MVP action grant <u>State grants</u>

How does this action connect to existing Town goals/actions and other MVP actions?	How can the community incorporate equity into the implementation of this action?
 Other proposed MVP actions: Drinking/storm/wastewater vulnerability assessment Evacuation route assessment Analysis of street flooding and potential remediation Ensure police and fire stations are resilient to flooding Risk and readiness assessments for elderly and public housing, schools Storm water flow routing/drainage management (direct to open space or unused areas) Ensure accessibility of handicap trails around ponds with regard to flooding 	 Include vulnerable populations (low-income, elderly, minority, disabled, etc.) in discussions and interviews about flooding risks Focus mitigation action on the areas that most impact those with the fewest resources to adapt Provide any resources about flood mitigation and adaptation in multiple languages, and accessible to visually and hearing impaired
MEASURING SUCCESS	ENGAGING THE COMMUNITY
 How can we measure the progress and success of this action? Outputs: Complete assessment of flooding risks in Milton Outcomes: Increased flooding preparedness Flooding mitigation work plan 	 How can we engage the populations that benefit from implementing this action? Partner with community organizations to schedule interviews/focus groups with the populations affected by flooding Provide educational resources to the same partner organizations to share with those populations Share information about the project on the Town website and over social media Provide tips to homeowners about how to avoid flooding on and around their own property

VI. CONCLUSION AND NEXT STEPS

Ultimately, the MVP process was only the first step in starting a conversation about climate change impacts in Milton. The Town is eager to keep the conversation going, while diving into action. Both the blueprints in this plan and the application for further funding from the MVP program will be key to beginning the transition into action. The Town is eager to pursue creating a climate action and resilience plan to bring this work to the next level and help establish Milton as a leader in the field.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

The Town of Milton would like to thank all the Core Team members that made this project a success:

Core Team Members	Affiliation
Chase Berkeley	Department of Public Works
Hillary Waite	Environmental Coordinator
John Thompson	Town Engineer
Joseph Prondak	Building Commissioner
Caroline Kinsella	Health Director
Laura DelleChiaie	Health Agent
Mike Dennehy	Town Administrator
William Clark	Planning Board

Report Citation

Town of Milton (2020). Community Resilience Building Workshop Summary of Findings. Milton, Massachusetts.

Community Resilience Building Project Team

Name	Title	Affiliation
Hillary Waite	Environmental	Town of Milton
	Coordinator	
Kari Hewitt	Lead Facilitator	KLA
Eric Kelley	Lead Facilitator	Environmental Partners
Maggie Peard	Facilitator	KLA
Natalie Pommersheim	Facilitator	Environmental Partners

APPENDICES

APPENDIX 1: MAPS FOR MVP WORKSHOPS

Infrastructure



Societal





Environmental



APPENDIX 2: MVP WORKSHOP ATTENDEES

Name	Title	Affiliation
Town Lead		
Hillary Waite	Environmental	Town of Milton
	Coordinator	
Consultant Team		
Kari Hewitt	Lead Facilitator	Kim Lundgren Associates, Inc.
		(KLA)
Eric Kelley	Lead Facilitator	Environmental Partners
Maggie Peard	Facilitator	Kim Lundaren Associates Inc
		(KLA)
Natalie Pommersheim	Facilitator	Environmental Partners
Workshop Attendees		
	Administrative	
Barbara Higgins	Assistant	Fontbonne Academy
Caroline Kinsella	Director	Health Department
Chase Berkeley	Director	Department of Public Works
Chuck Caputo	Lieutenant	Police Department
Dave Walgren	Park Manager	Cunningham Park
Deborah Felton	Executive Director	Fuller Village
	Boston Harbor	Massachusetts Office of Coastal
Erikk Hokenson	Regional Coordinator	Zone Management
Erin Sanford	Operations Director	Seasons Hospice
Hillary Lacirignola	Vice President	Weston and Sampson
	Environmental	
Hillary Waite	Coordinator	Town of Milton
	Campus Safety	
Jay Hackett	Director	Milton Academy
John Thompson	Town Engineer	Department of Public Works
	Building	
Joseph Prondak	Commissioner	Inspectional Services
		Neponset River Watershed
Kerry Snyder	Advocacy Director	Association
L. Tucker Smith	Member	Sustainable Milton
Lisa Ahern	Superintendent	Milton Cemeteries
Noreen Dolan	Fund Coordinator	Milton Residents Fund
Richard Palmer	Professor	UMass Amherst

		Milton Interfaith Clergy
Shelley Davis	Chairperson	Association
Susan Dolan	Director	Milton Early Childhood Alliance
Walter Timilty	State Senator	Massachusetts Senate
		Planning & Community
William Clark	Director	Development
Judy Lehrer Jacobs	Member	Friends of the Blue Hills
Maile Paniero-Langer	Member	Friends of the Blue Hills
Paul Hopkins	Member	Local Emergency Preparedness
		Corps
Robert O'Connell	Associate Vice	Curry College
	President of Buildings	
	and Grounds	
Bill McDonald	Vice President of	Laboure College
	Finance and	
	Administration	
Paul Travis	Member	Milton Chamber of Commerce

APPENDIX 3: CLIMATE CHANGE SUMMARY



Like most Massachusetts communities, Milton has seen an increase in the frequency and severity of intense storm events, flooding, and extreme heat. These impacts affect everything from the health of the Town's residents, natural resources, and infrastructure. Through the Massachusetts Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness (MVP) program, the Town identified four primary climate related hazards: intense storms, flooding, drought, and heat waves.

Intense Storms

Nor'easters, ice storms, blizzards, hurricanes, and heavy rain events lead to downed trees, power outages, and property damage.

Trends

In the Northeast, the amount of precipitation falling in very heavy events between 1958 and 2010 increased by more than 70%.

Projections

Intense storms will become more frequent and more intense, with precipitation concentrated in fewer but heavier events.

¹ National Oceanographic and Atmospheric Association. Storm Events Database, 2016.



New England's most powerful storms now produce 71% more precipitation during their lifecycles than in 1958. ¹

Flooding

A single intense downpour can cause serious flooding, which can damage critical facilities and infrastructure or close essential roads.

Trends

There were 16 FEMA flood-related declared disasters in Norfolk County between 1954 and 2017—the second most of any county in Massachusetts. ¹

Projections

Annual Precipitation by 2050: 2-13% increase (1-6 inches/year)

Annual Precipitation by 2100: 3-16% increase (1.2-7.3 inches)/year)² ¹ Vassachusetts State I-azard Nitigation and Climate Action Plan. Vassachusetts Emergency Management. 2018



Warmer weather and standing water also increases the risk of contracting mosquito-borne diseases.

² Changes in Precipitation. Resilient MA. Retrieved from: https:// www.resilientma.org/changes/changes-in-precipitation.

Drought

Precipitation will be concentrated in fewer storm events. This can lead to water supply shortages, crop damage, and habitat stress.

Trends

Between 2001 and 2017, Milton saw 20 weeks of **severe drought** (water restrictions) and 20 weeks of **extreme drought** (water shortages). ¹

Projections

Extended periods of little to no precipitation coupled with rising temperatures are projected to increase the frequency of short-term droughts.



¹United States Drought Monitor. The National Drought Mitigation Center,

B HE E

2040-2069

2070-2099

Higher-Emission Scenario

Lower-Emission Scenario

Heat Waves

An increase in the number of days with high temperatures—particularly days over 90° F—will lead to heat-related illnesses and higher energy demand in the summer.

Trends

There were **11.5 days** above 90°F between 2010 and 2014—the highest number **since 1950.**¹

Projections

Increase in the number of days over 90°F by 2050: **10-35** Decrease in the number of days under 32°F by 2050: **17-39** ²

NOAA National Centers for Environmental Information - State Climate Summaries

MA could have the climate of South Carolina by the end of the century without emissions reductions driven by the reduced use of fossil fuels.

> ² Massachusetts Climate Change Projections - Statewide and for Major Drainage Basins Northeast Climate Adaptation Science Center. MA Climate Change Clearinghouse. 2018

2070-2099

Get Involved!

Submit questions, comments, or ideas to Hillary Waite, Environmental Coordinator:

hwaite@townofmilton.org



This summary was prepared for the Town of Milton, MA, by Kim Lundgren Associates, Inc. with a grant from the Massachusetts Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness Program

APPENDIX 4: COMBINED MATRICES FROM WORKSHOPS

Community Resilience Building R	lisk Matri	x 🔜 (N	www.CommunityResilienceBuilding.org					
			2 G- (GP	9	The Delegies Hannels Instants Frank which have been been been been been been been as a b					
H M I and a be for a stire surre the Chart of Landste		1			Top Priority Hazards (tornsoc	, noods, wildrire, nurricanes, eartho	uake, drought, sea level rise, h	tat wave, etc.	Deloadte	Time
V = Vulnerability S = Strength	rm (and <u>O</u> ngo	angj							Priority	Time
- remember - seenger					Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	H-M-L	Short Long
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						Tulloug
Environmental										
									1. H	1.0
Desta (Dese Cases	-		c.b.		1. Mindrul landscape	2. Water flow/drainage	3. Promote public access of		2. H	2.S/O
Parks/open space	I OWN-WIDE	Both	5/V		architecture (droughteresistant	management (direct to open	park as cooling places in the		3. L	3. O
					plancing, naure plance)	space or unused areasy		unhealthy trees (trimming atc.)	4. H	4.0
						5. Education on wildlife protection		annearly aces farming each		
						and tick avoidance in Blue Hills			5.L	3.0
Blue Hills	SW corner	DCR	s/v					6. Seek additional funding for	6. H	6. O
								trail/waterway maintenance		
								10. Installing water quality	7. H	7.5
						7. Seek funding for PCB clean up		monitors/storm septers for	8. H	8. S
Neponset River	Town-wide DCR	DCR 5	s/v			8. Feasibility study on dam	9. Maintenance of path issues	water flowing into river	9. M	9.0
						removal in Neponset River	inom nooding	11. Reducing impervious	10. H	10.0
								surfaces around waterways	11.H	11. L
						13. Ensure accessibility of				
					12. Investigate need for	handicap trail with regard to			12. H	12.5
Ponds/Rivers	Town-wide	Town	s/v		dredging Turner Pond	flooding			13. L	13.0
						14. Investigate natural solutions			14. H	14.0
						for mosquito reductions				
		Public and			15. Expand upon Tree City USA	16 Investigate heatthy corporing		17. Intentional placing of trees	15.8	13.5
Trees	Town-wide	private	s/v		appropriate native trees to plant	options for tree pests		18. Replacement program of	17.H	17.5
					and maintenance best practices)			trees for development	18.H	18.5
						20. Green infrastructure solutions				
		Public and				to flooding issues			19.8	19.1
Wetlands	Town-wide	private	s/v		19. Wetland relication projects	5			20. M	20. S
		r i								
	- ··					21. Education on proper disposal				
Wildlife	Town-wide	-	v/s			of pet waste			21. M	21.0

<u>H-M-L</u> priority for action over the <u>Short</u> or <u>Long</u> to <u>V</u> = Vulnerability <u>S</u> = Strength	erm (and <u>O</u> ngo	ing)			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority	Time Short Long
Features	Location	Ownership	VorS	Impacts					<u>H-M-L</u>	Orgoing
Environmental	Location	- Internation		in paces				ļ		
Neponset River and Tributaries	Town-wide	Town (some Boston)	v/s	Drainage Flooding Recreation Water quality		1. Maintenance/culvert upgrades and retrofits 2. Risk assessment/study of neighborhoods impacted 3. Granite Ave (State)		4. Flash flood impacts (sustained rain) 5. Size of channels	1. H 2. H 3. H 4. M 5. M	1.5 2.0 3.L 4.0 5.L
Тгее Свпору	Town-wide	Town/Private /State	v/s	Fall risk Shade/cooling Habitat Water/Air quality	6. Stressed tree assessment 7. Drought-resistant species			8. Electric wires/power/damage	6. M 7. L 8. H	6.0 7.0 8.5
Blue Hills	South side	State	v/s	Open space/rec Protected land Habitat degredation Destination		9. Risk assessment of Harland floodplain			9. M	9. L
Floodplain (ACECs)	Fowl Meadow Harland St Neponset Estuary	Town/State	v/5	Flood storage Habitat (good and bad) Flooding impacts Air/water quality Dams		10. Risk assessment			10. L	10. L
Wildlife	Town-wide	Town/Private /State	v/s	Disease/ticks Traffic risk Birding/hunting Fishing/fishery Vegatation destruction	11. Continue to work with wildlife groups/animal control for wellbeing				11. L	11.0
Recreational Areas (Golf Courses/Cunningham Pk)	Town-wide	Town/Private /State	s/v	Stewardship Runoff Health/wellness Economic value Education opportunities	12. Partnering for educational opportunites				12. M	12.5
Agricultural Land	SW side of town	Private State	s/v	Food security Open space/drainage Envi services Characterlow impact	13. Partnering for resources and education				13. L	13. L
Small Parcels	Town-wide	Town	s	Conservation areas Potential stormwater BMPs LID		14. Flood mitigation and storage 15. Retrofit opportunity study (NPDES)			14.M 15.H	14. S/O 15. S

H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long to	erm (and <u>O</u> ngo	ing)							Priority	Time
$\underline{V} = Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength$					Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	H-M-L	Short Long
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						-•••
Environmental										
Blue Hill Reservation	South side Quincy/Canto n line	State	V/5	Wind damage Fire Stormwater	1. Understand stat forest manage	ment planning-fire risk manageme	nt (drought/tree damage)		1.L	1.0
Neponset River	W/N Town líne	State Town Private	V/5	Flooding Contaminated sediments Tidal flood/SLR Stormwater quality Salt marsh	. Uurensviiky assessment for dam remediation/removal and planning for post-removal J. Riverfront area land protection I. Drainage evaluation/assessment					
Parks/recreation (501f)	Town-wide	Town Private County	s	Trees/protected space Flooding Town dump	5. Master plan/CIP for town parks 5. Drainage evacuation for SW management and parks (Green infrastructure/LID) 7. Maintain public facilities				5. H 6. M 7. H	5. S 6. L 7. O
Cunningham Park	Southeast	Private	v/s	Development risk	8. Improve level of communicatio	n with trust on public use			8. H	8. O
Wetlands/Ponds/Streams	Town-wide	Town Private	V/5	Flooding Stormwater quality	9. Maintain primary drainage cha 10. Evaluate drainage systemsci 11. Encourage green infrastructu	nnels spacity re and low impact development			9. H 10. M 11. L	9.0 10.0 11.5

<u>H-M-L</u> priority for action over the <u>Short or Long</u> to <u>V</u> = Vulnerability <u>S</u> = Strength	ing)			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority	Time Short Long	
Features	Location	Ownership	VorS	Imnacts					<u>H-M-L</u>	Orgoing
Environmental	Locucion	ownersmip		implied						
Neponset River	Tidal, coast	Access points -Town and DCR	v/s	Reduced water quality, habitat impacts Upstream impacts to water supply Flooding (coast to Baker Dam) Upstream contamination (esp from Boston)		1. Full or partial dam removal for ecological restoration			1. H	1. O/L
Blue Hill Reservation	Southwest	DCR	v/s	Brushfre Change in tree species (impact of habitat) Flooding with undersized culverts Downed trees S: Meteorological tower Influx of people/traffic Types of rec with less snow	2. Wildfire education/risk reduction 3. Native vegetation planting	4. Tick education program (controlled burns)			2. M 3. H 4. H	2. L 3. 0 4. 0
Ponds	Multiple	-	v/s	S: Fresh water habitat S; Flood storage S: recreation Flooding Lack of access						
Unquity Brook	East	-	v/s	Drought/flood Contaminants		5. Continue to implement stormwater bylaw			5. H	5.0
Pine Tree Brook	North and West	-	v/s	Limited access Fish habitat impacts		6. Maintenance of flood control structures			6. H	6. O
Neponset Marshes	Coast	Town DCR	v/ 5	Invasives S: Flood storage and habitat Mosquito spraying		7. Restoration of marshes 8. Stop casting dredge spoilage into marsh 9. Study health of march due to climate impacts			7. H 8. H 9. H	7. L 8. O 9. L
Тгее Свпору	Town-wide	_	v/s	Invasives Downed trees/branches						
Open Space	Town-wide	Private Town DCR	s	Primarily strength Stormwater Recreation Cooling						

Community Resilience Building F	lisk Matri	X			www.CommunityResilienceBuilding.org					
			S (77		Ton Priority Hazards (torna	do floods wildfire burricanes eart	hauske drought ses level rise	heat wave etc.)		
H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long to	erm (and Ongo	ing)			Top Thomy mazardo (tomo		inquake, arougin, sea lever rise,	near wave, etc.)	Priority	Time
\underline{V} = Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength					Describe	Destine	II Warran	Internet Charmen		a
					Drought	Flootung	neat waves	Intense Storms	H-M-L	Ongoing
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						-0.0
Infrastuctural										
		Public		Public health	 Participate in MWRA 				1. H	1.0
Drinking water	Town-wide	Private	s	Infrastructure damage	advisory committee	2. Vulnerability assessment		3. Vulnerability assessment	2. H	2.0
-		Other		Age/condition	Funding for PB service			4. Public education/outreach	3. H	3.0
				contamination	replacements				4. H	4.0
				Public health		5. Vulnerability assessment			5. H	5.0
Wastewater (sewer, septic)	Town-wide	Public	s	Damage	Funding for sewer/septic	6. Public education/outreach		7. Vulnerability assessment	6. M	6.0
		Private		Age/condition	maintenanceowner/tenants	(continue MWRA grant program)		8. Public education/outreach	7. H	7.0
				Localized hobding					0. IVI	a. U
				Public health (vulnerable	9. Maintain tree inventory and		10. Study peak demands on	11 Tree maintenance and		
Utilities (Gas electric communication)	Town-wide	Public	elec-S/V	Damage	inspection program and		electric grid (electric utility	inspection program	10 M	10.0
ounces (ous, elecane, communication)		Private	Comm-S/V	Age/condition	identify drought-tolerance of		subsidy gas for A/C and heat)	(Town/Eversource)	11 H	11.0
				Tree damage	shade trees		subsidy Bas ion of a sing nearly	(romi, cressource)		
			Roads-V	Damage						
			Mass	Lack of/limited service		12. Participate in regional planning				
Transportation	Town-wide	Public	transit- V	Age/condition		advisory groups			12. L	12.0
			Bridges-V	Productivity		Cranite Ave			15. M	15.5
			Trolly-S	Emergency access		Granite Ave				
						14. Vulnerability assessment		17. Vulnerability assessment	14. H	14.0
				Damage		15. Increase culvert/drain		18. Increase culvert/drain	15. H	15. S
Stormwater	Town-wide	Public	s/v	Age/condition		maintenance		maintenance	16. M	16.0
				Localized flooding		16. Public education and outreach		(evaluate/prioritize)	17.1	10.0
						program		19. Public education/outreach	10.1	10.5
									125. ml	115.0

1					Top Priority Hazards (tornado, floods, wildfire, hurricanes, earthquake, drought, sea level rise, heat wave, etc.)						
H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long to V = Vulnembility S = Strength	erm (and <u>O</u> ngo	oing)							Priority	Time	
Y = vunerability ∑ = strength		- 1:			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	H · M · L	Short Long	
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts							
Infrastuctural		T									
Transit (trolly, roads, traffic system)	Town-wide	State DCR Private MBTA	v/s	Evacuation routes Access to town Blockages/flooding Traffic	1. Evacuation route assessment				1. M	1. L	
Utilities (water, sewer, drainage, gas, electric)	Town-wide	Town State Private MWRA	v/s	Blackouts Natural Events effect resources Blockages: health hazards	. Community outreach—Eversource/National Grid—outage reports . Feasibility study of microgrid power options/renewable energy for Town				2. M 3. H	2. S 3. L	
Bridges, dams, culverts	Town-wide	Town State DCR Boston	v/s	Conveyance/connectivity for hydraulic needs Fail/flood under stress Traffic Capacity issues		 Hydraulic study to understand drainage limitations and increase capacity 			4. H	4. 5	
Buildingstown property (Library, council on aging, schools)	Town-wide	Town	s/v	Shelter/communication center Prone to hazards Generators							
Private schools (Milton Academy, Curry College, Fontbonne)	Town-wide	Private	s/v	Leverage/share resources Boarding opportunites Shelter in place	5. Inventory of potencial sl	 Inventory of potencial shelter locations, emergency resources, potential for a resilience hub. Community outreach and inventory. Update on Hazard Mitigation Plan 					
Vulnerable pop centers (Hospital, hospice, senior housing, low income, preschools)	Town-wide	Private Town	s/v	Generators? Isolation Communication Capacity in emergency							
Public Safety (police, fire	Town-wide	Town	s	Good reach/access Communication Social media alert	5. Study other emergency communication outlets 7. New facilities built to expand with future policies and concerns			6. H 7. M	6. S 7. S		

					Top Priority Hazards (torna	do, floods, wildfire, hurricanes, ear	thquake, drought, sea level rise,	heat wave, etc.)		
<u>H</u> - <u>M</u> - <u>L</u> priority for action over the <u>S</u> hort or <u>L</u> ong to	arm (and <u>O</u> ngo	ving)							Priority	Time
\underline{V} = Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength					Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	H · M · L	Short Long Ongoing
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						_ 0 0
infrastuctural				Elonded streets			1			
Transportation system	Town-wide	Town MBTA State Private	v/s	Power outages for traffic lights No shelter on bus stops Limited service in snow Aging infrastructure Block roads (trees/snow) Potholes		1. Analysis of stree flooding and potential remediation (including trolly tracks)	2. Investigate alternative pavement options and increase pervious surface	3. Safer, better-covered bus stops	1. H 2. H 3. M	1.5 2.L 3.L
Dams/culverts	Town-wide	Town State	v/s	Aging Sediment from old factory		 Analyze health, longevity and capacity of dams/culverts and create prioritization of upgrades 			4. H	4. S
Utilites (gas, electric, cable, cell)	Town-wide	Eversource National Grid Private	v/s	Loss of service Downed wires	5. Improve transparency of un smooth service recovery 6. Feasibility study of burying p	derground utility line inspectionse ower lines	nsure lines of communication w	ith utility contacts to ensure	5. H 6. M	5. S 6. L
Water/sewer/drainage	Town-wide	Town	v/s	Overtaxed by flooding Contamination Rainwater in sewer system Cutoff service contaminated DW Stations reliance on power Water restrictions	7. Education on water consercation	8. Capacity study of drainage system		9. Better enforcement of private discharge of rainwater	7. H 8. H 9. H	7. S/O 8. S 9. L
Trees	Town-wide	Town Private	v/s		10. Tree nursury program in schools where students care for and plant saplings 11. Expand tree canopy			12. Tree maintenance plan	10. H 11. H 12. H	10. S 11. L 12. O
Buildings (public safety facilities)	Town-wide	Public Private	v	Flooding, damage to critical equipment				13. Vulnerability assessment of town buildings, prioritizing critical service buildingsback up power redundancy plan	13. H	13.5

H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long to	erm (and <u>O</u> ngo	ving)							Priority	Time
\underline{V} = Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength					Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	<u>H - M - L</u>	Short Long
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						Dugoing
Infrastuctural										
Dams	Multiple	Town DCR	v/s	Flooding/flood control Impacts to habitat	1. Contaminated clean up an se	diment removal			1. H	1. L
Culverts	Town-wide	Town	V/5	Flooding risk Flow restrictions Habitat impact/improvement size and age	2. Assess, upgrade, and repair	culverts (appropriate size for precip	itation projection		2. H	2.0
Public Safety Facilities	Multiple (police and fire)	Town State	s	Minimal risks asset to town New upgraded system						
Roadways	Town-wide	Town DOT Private	v	Flooding, esp at Brook Rd, Cunningham Brook, Hulcraft Road conditions/maintenance Down trees/debris in storms Traffic–evac routes	3. Road repair and elevation 4. Plan for detours/rerouting 5. Add green infrastructure				3. H 4. M 5. H	3. 0 4. L 5. 0
Electric utility lines and substations	Town-wide	Eversource	v	Lines down Power outages Heat overwhelming grid	 Explore renewable energy a Vegetation to protect Consider diversity of ways to Assess need for upgrade/rep 	nd storage o heat/cool Jacement of substations			6. H 7. H 8. M 9. M	6. O 7. O 8. L 9. L
Bridges	Town-wide	Town State	s/v	Impacted by flooding and storms SLR impact to Granit Ave Bridge	10. Assess, repair, replace as n	eeded			10. M	10. L
Public Transit (Trolly, bus, train)	Town-wide	MBTA	v	Flooding and storms disrupt service						
Stormwater infrastructure	Town-wide	Mixed Town/private	s/v	Flooding/precip impacts to infrastructure, habitat, and property damage	11. Implementation of OEM pla 12. Assess capacity and state o	an f repair			11. M 12. H	11. O 12. S

Community Resilience Building Ris	sk Matrix		8				www.CommunityResil	ienceBuilding.org		
					Top Priority Hazards (tornado, floo	ds, wildfire, hurricanes, earthquak	e, drought, sea level rise, heat wa	ve, etc.)		
H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long term V = Vulnerability S = Strength	n (and <u>O</u> ngoing)			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority H · M · L	Short Long
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						
Socio-Economic										
Seniors/senior services	Town-wide	-	v	Health risks, lack of a/c Transportation to services (flood impacts) Power distruption-access to services Communication limits				1. Provide transportation services for senior/disabled to cooling/shelters 2. Reverse 911 and promotion of it	1. H 2. H	1.5 2.0
High school and middle school (public and catholic)	Town-wide	Town and Catholic	s	Heat waves and classrooms HS becomes a shelter (has A/C)			3. Policy/program for extreme heat days 4. Review and expand emergency prep plan		3. H 4. H	3. O 4. O
Elementary schools	Town-wide	Town and Catholic and private	v/s	lack of AC All are out of floodplain						
Milton Hospital	Town-wide	Private (BID)	s	Resource to the town Increase need for care/response			5. Investigate capacity issue		5. M	5. S
Business Districts	Town-wide	Private	s	flooding in locations (roadway access) Power outagesbus downtime				6. Do an assessment on who has backup power	6. M	6. O
Public Health Services	Town-wide	Town health dept, state, res. Fund, VNA	v/s	Access to resources Increased need for services Power outages (food pantries, no generators)			7. More robust medical reserve corps 8. Having Rx, food supply (for min of 2 weeks?) 9. Create a public health app and use Milton Cable		7. H 8. H 9.M	7. O 8. L 9. L
Milton Academy and Curry College	Town-wide	Independent	s	Residential poppower outages Have back up power, A/C, etc.			10. Use Curry and Milton as cooling centers (review capacity issues)		10. M	10. M
Senior Housing	Town-wide	Private and housing authority	V/S	Unquity flooding risks Lack of cooling Strength is back up gen for seniors on life support No back up heat source			11. Facility upgrades for A/C 12. Backup power supply (w/ fuel resources)		11. M 12. M	11.0 12.0
Library	Town-wide	Town	s	Can serve as a cooling/warming center			13. Finalize plan for using library as cooling center	r	13. H	13.5

H-M-I priority for action over the Short or I one	term (and Ongoing	0							Priority	Time
\underline{V} = Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength	term (and <u>o</u> ngoing	2			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms		Short Lon
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts	t -	-			H-M-L	Ongoing
Socio-Economic									-	
Environmental Justic Communities	NW Town	Residential	v	Transportation Lower income Language barriers Disability/age	1. Establish communication standard	ds and strategy for Town			1. H	1.5
Immigrant Social Networks	Town-wide	Informal	s	Communication outlet Resource sharing	2. Develop action plan to reach resid	lents not covered by communicatio	n outlets		2. M	2. S/L
Faith based groups	Town-wide	Non-profit	s	Provide direct support Social assistance Communication outlet	3. Develop partnership/resilience hu	b			3. M	3. S
Neighborhood associations	Town-wide	Non-profit	s	Provide feedback Resource Communication	4. Develop partnership/communicati	ion strategy			4. M	4. S
Low-income residents	Town-wide	-	v	Transportation Heating/cooling Insurance Health care						
Senior residents	Town-wide	-	v	Child care Transportation Heating/cooling Insurance Health care	5. Develop needs assessment report	to better understand emergency tr	ansportation and food/water ne	eds	5. H	5. L
Disabled residents	Town-wide	-	v	Transportation Heating/cooling Insurance Health care						
Children	Town-wide	-	v	Transportation Heating/cooling Health care Food/water						

<u>H-M-L</u> priority for action over the <u>Short or Long term</u> <u>V</u> = Vulnerability <u>S</u> = Strength	n (and <u>O</u> ngoing)			Drought	Flooding	HeatWayes	Intense Storms	Priority	Time Short Long
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts	Drought	. iooung	inclut traves	incluse storing	H-M-L	Ongoing
Socio-Economic				•	•	•	•			
Senior population	Town-wide	-	v/s	Communication limitation Assistance-medical Housing options Mobilitycheck in	1. Improve database of senior popul 2. Improve methods of communication	ation-connect existing directories, on	improve outreach materials, surv	ey population on needs	1. H 2. H	1. L 2. O
Environmental Justice community (immigrant, low income, ESL, minority)	Tucker	-	v/s	Financial limitations Public health Communications Community Engagement	3. Develop public education/outreac 4. Enhance level of civic engagement	h to specific community through community groups/neight	oorhood associations/sports/scho	ols	3. H 4. M	3. O 4. O
Town communications	Town-wide	-	v	Limited options/availability Access varies	5. Develop E911/reverse notification 6. Develop additional methods of co	mmunication beyond social media/	website (eliminate gaps)		5. H 6. H	5. S 6. O
Support services	Town-wide	-	v/s	USE Geographic distribution Level of planning	7. Assess existing facilities (public, pr 8. Emergency response drills/plannin	ivate, churches, schools) for use as g (messaging, neighborhood liason	shelters/support centers s/incident command)		7. H 8. H	7. S 8.L
H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long term V = Vulnerability S = Strength	n (and <u>O</u> ngoing)			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority	Time Short Long
Features	Location	Ownershin	VorS	Impacts	ł				H.H.F	Ongoing
Socio-Economic		-							-	
Elderly (housing, COA)	Town-wide	-	v	Unquity–flooding, heat, storms Heat-related illness Transportation Limited transportation Elderly w/o A/C	1. Investigate feasibility of purpose- based communities to services (multi-use?)		2. Establish accessible cooling centers	3. Risk and readiness assessments for elderly and public housing, schools	1. M 2. H 3. H	1. L 2. S 3. S
Communication	Town-wide	-	s/v	Lack of knowledge/announcements Power outages (Granite Ave)	 Analysis of current stat of town communication system and study on how to expand/improve Explore options to creat an inventory of disabled population 			6. Work with existing communication channels to expand town-wide communication system to reach ALL residents	4.H 5.H 6.H	4. S 5. S/O 6. S
Environmental Justice community	Town-wide	-	v	English isolation Very smalloften ignored Limited access to resources	7. Work with schools and churches to connect EJ population to resources during emergencies	8. Increase translations of Town communications		9. Education about how to access resilience funds (FEMA, South Shore Community Action, etc)	7. H 8. H 9. H	7. S 8. S 9. S
Emergency Services	Town-wide	Public Private	v	No children services at hospital Fire stations in need of replacement Police basement flooding		10. Ensure police and fire stations are resilient to flooding			10. H	10. S
Schools	Town-wide	Public Private	s/v	Not air conditioned Some have generators, not all	11. Build collaboration capacity with Milton Academy and Curry College		12. Renewable energy systems and sustainable cooling systems 13. Designate schools as formal shelters/cooling centers		11. M 12. H 13. H	11. 0 12. L 13. S
Community Centers (library, houses of worship, MAC, cunningham, gyms, Legion, etc)	Town-wide	Public Private	s	5: gathering place/sheltering 5: volunteer base	14. Needs/assest assessment of community centers and better communication about resources				14. M	14. 0
Historical/Cultural sites	Town-wide	Private	v		15. Inventory/vulnerability assessment of cultural/historical sites				15. M	15. L

M-L priority for action over the Short or Long to	rm (and Ongoin			To	o Priority Hazard	ls (tornado, floods, wildfire	, hurricanes, earthqua	ke, drought, sea level r	rise, heat wa	ve, etc.)
[*] Vulnerability S = Strength	(unu <u>o</u> ngon	.6)		and and a second	Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority	Short Los
atures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts				and the second	H-W-F	Qngoing
ams	multiple	Town, DCR	v/s	flooding/flood impacts to Lasitat		1. Contaminad	cleamp + sedin	ent removel	H	1
Culverts	Everywhere	Town	v s	flooding risks flow restrictions Lebitat impact/moreness size+ age (old or undergo	ed)	D. assess, up	rade, + repair , size for precis	culverts projections	H	064
Ublic Safety Facilities	mitiple (pilice *)	town state	5	minimal risks bassed to tom new upgraded sydns					(
Roaidways	~	Town, DOT, Privale	V	Flooding - 050. Q. Brook PJ, mad cardian Indiverse down trees / debris in som traffic - 2000. Dues	, rivlenfit s	3. Road repair of Plan for d 5. Add Silean	+ e levertion 100055 /re-nouting 10frastructure (bb	3-1-3-55)	H H	0 1 0
lec Utility Lines Substantin	evenue	Eversonce	٧	lines down power atages Heat crowledning sid		G:)Explore 1	cnewable ener (+ storage) Gooide directions	vesetutions	C.H T.H Lies S.H	4.0 7.0 7.1
Bridges	muhiple	Town, * State	slv	impacted by providing + storms SLR impact to brains Av		10. Assess, F	replatement lepair, Replace a	s reeded	M	L
PUBLIC Transit	11	MBTA	V	Flooding + storms disript service				1		
	and the	Brank Bran	-1	Flooding Preciper.	1	11. Implementation	- of the DEM	plan	M	0

ommunity Resilience Building R	isk Matrix						www.Commu	nityResilienceE	uilding.	org
M-L priority for action over the Short	m (and Ong-in			-	Top Priority Hazards	(tornado, floods, wildfire	, hurricanes, earthqua	ke, drought, sea level i	ise, heat wa	ve, etc.)
Vulnerability S = Strength	in (and Ongoin)	g)							Priority	Time
eatures	Location	Ownership	Vors	Impacto	Drought	Flooding	Heat waves	Intense Storms	H · M · L	Qngoir
wironmental	Location	ownersnip	V 01 3	impacts						1
Veponset River	Tidal, Wast	Access points - Town L DCR	v/s	- planced water quel, hali - Upstream impacts to - flood inglicest to B - upstream for families	at (ater (an.) ater (arriver)	1.) Down removal (Ler portial Stor ec	(Some Alcod rist) - Studies under - Berer and TEN algical restances	and a	H	501
Blue Hills	Southwest	DUR	v/s	- Drush fire - Unge in tree specie - flooding w/ underside - flooding w/ underside	tullester 4.Ne	Dick education	n pogram (cont workien/risk red photo-s	volled turns)	H M H	0 2 0
onds to Bareman	Mitiple	~	V/S	- the stranger that and the stranger - the stranger	inter					
Unquity Brook	Eas+	~	~ls	-> but opacces daughe Libers continineds	5	S. Continue 10 in	plenest stornuste	e bylans	H	0
Pine Tree Brook	North + West	~	v/s	-linghed access -fish habitat mpacts	-	6. Maintenance of	Plood control struc	~~~~	Н	0
Veponsetarshes	Coast	Town DCR	v/s	- invasives - strength - flood the - mosquite sprenging	the wind	7. Restoration of 8. Stop casting dr 9. Study health	t matches edge poilage into of match due t	morsh lune as pl o clinate	#)H H	LOL
Tree Canopy	Everyches	~	vls	Invasives Downed wees / brand	Les					
Open Space	Multiple	Privale Town	5	pinaily sherght -sto nurster/rec Wolize	iredien/		/			

Mu	isk Matri				Top Priority Hazarde	tornado floods wildlin	www.Commu	nityResilience	Building.	org
²⁴ -Lpriority for action over the <u>Short or Long ter</u> ² Vulnerability <u>S</u> = Strength	m (and <u>O</u> ngoii	ng)			Drought	Fleeding	e, nurricanes, eartiqu	ake, drought, sea leve	rise, heat wa	Til
eatures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts		riooung	neat waves	Intense Storms	H - M - L	<u>Q</u> ng
nastuctural					and a strength of the		Albertos		1	-
Transportation system	Town-wide	town MBTA State Prinche	V/s	Denter Streets Point Charles to total USE Point Charles to Step - based serve a Step	1	Andrew di stad Andrew 3 and politikal representation (activity tody low k)	Surphyre partner upter an bus potentier as a t and proves and	Sete. Lette caret his sign	1 U 2 H 3 M	15 24 34
Dams / Culverts	Tonn-wide	Public (term/shite)	V	- Syling the eld from	4	Anthrong Rooth, reasonly mis Opening an always colore max Crane provolation at upstakes			4.8	45
1 tilities (gas, electric, cash, con)	Town-wide	Eversourso Nalii arid Privoxe	V/s	rlass of sensor -dua et wens	SEA Swing love of Community Implies hargening the winder	action for Utility Constants + from 1 whiles the Inspector	Brisine Stanist 1960 Street PC	cm;	e	5.5
Natur Isewer / Drainage	Town-wide	Town	V/s	- Orthologi by Fledung - Marine a Kan Amagingti pu Cura of Sancer - bug page - Sanchar - bug page - San harbord Dy - San harbord Dy - San harbord Dy - San harbord Dy	estantina skala en kanag en Escala en hale anzendan : 7	ano Unis Cipacito situide of Warner Spetim		Batter Entercised of Batt database of Pankage	8 H 1 H 1 н	\$ 5/0 7 5 10 L
trees	Town-wide	Town Prilute	V/s		White Tree has any program in the advance most property care in principal descent party place in principal Expand free Can pay		<i>د</i> ا	Tits markness physica	и н 12. ја 13. ја	11. L 17. L 13. 0
Buildings - Rulic safety facultures	Town-wide	Robel Private	V	-Flexibus, dings & cated exceptions			by 45	Viberikhly systemet u denne hallery, plactary schlar denne hardings helder per pedadenty plac	14 H	14.5

mmunity Resilience Building	Risk Matrix				18 18 T		www.Commu	nityResiliencel	Building.	org
L priority for action over the Short or Long to	arm fand Ongoing				Top Priority Hazards	tornado, floods, wildfir	e, hurricanes, earthqua	ke, drought, sea level	rise, heat wa	we, etc.)
Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength	erin (and Ongoin)	U .			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority	Short L
itures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts			-		H-W-L	Qngoi
Elderly (having, COA)	Tom-wide	-	V	Unquity - flexitis, hart, storms to next to river heat-related illness Transportation Winited Communication	University of Ferstellity of purpose level Commistry & Network With the Ferning (NetWork ?)		Etherity, does by rolling :	And With the part of the second secon	2. As 2. 44 3. 44 4. M	
Communication	Tomn-Wide	-	5/2	Tack of Knowlodge / an resources Power and bages - Gravier due	Shalysia at 1990 cites show a here communication by the And Budy on him is experied Angleic Reported applicity in come up had in municipal of society pr	7 here at the for a consection of the dependence of the dependence of the second of th	49 8 Wing 8	B Connection On page On pitch Simply Isonani Antimerando	s H c. p z	5 5 6 5/0
Envi Justice Community	South	-	\vee	English isolation http:smill-othen ignored limited arous the recourses	West Writebull and Charles & Council B3 (4 & Missiones 1003 to establish	Baccions Annalations of Ann- Contractions	le	Erbeichung nhaut har de Anna Preitean har se (EErst Seite seine Conambe dade)	8 H 7 H 10 H	2 7 5
(Mergency Services (hospital, etc.)	town-with		V	- no chi là survice et hespite tra si han i nard a replacana · petre hareman flending		ensus pulses /fix shitness and papent to raile of the last				11 5
Schools	Town-with	Public / pling	S/L	- nu av Culling - Scale hav geopening nut sil	12. Finile Collegender Cyrridy 167 Anithe Academic & Constant	D Jy	Pessone set and strange		IY, H G H	17 L
Community Centers Obview, house of witchile, Mtc.	Town-wide	Pulk/ Priver	5	-Si quincini phie Istallicity -Si Vidui ter base	ly letter factor assessment of and letter communication	t Connersady (1997) Abust Chron ⁽ st)			M N	13.0
Evaning hered gras) How chartersing fistorical / Cultural Sites	Town.w.de	Private	V		6 Inviology of volates blig of colours / bigher and size				IC M	ie L
					1 13	Table	- CARNER			

Resilience Building F	Risk Matrix	A			Top Prior	ity Hazards	(tornado, floods, wildfire	www.Commun	nityResiliencel ke, drought, sea level	suilding. rise, heat wa	org ave, etc.)
M-L priority for action over the Short or Long te Vulnerability S = Strength	rm (and <u>O</u> ngoing)						Flooding	Heat Wayor	Intense Storme	Priority	Time
atures	Location C	Ownership	V or S	Impacts	Dr	ougnt	Flooding	neat waves	intense storms	H-M-L	Ongoing
cio-Economic	1	E.			1	-		A . A A ALAC	- O - O Adard		
ENIOR POPULATION	Kanwill	/	vs	-Communication limited -Assistance - Marrical -Hwans Options - Marriel 174 - Check	IN CONTRACT	80	Inprave detabase	toon little ant of Siniae population notecals	-Currect EX'S Sirectures Survey Popu	0 H Q H latur	00
					TRANS				CANELOS		
GTA 6 Down incom	Kucker	1	vls	-Firmeral Limitetures - Rubble Alearth	Surty C	6	Thank Beach themset	Counternell Foodwattle DIST	TO SPECIFIC	3 H	00
Communing ast			.1.	-CommunityEngagen	HUSSS H	(J) (H)	-Entrance level	A CIUK ENGAG	EMENT THEM EHOLD ASSOC/Shorts	4) M	00
	L		. 1	- I miteo ophine Avan	AL VI	(5)	DENELLA Eq11/1	werse notification	Paweradage	6 4	05
Town Communications	KOM MAS	/	V	-Acces viters	Munic		- DEVELOR ADD'L buyand Ca	Methods of Communic	TE ELIALINATE	© 4	60
					ENG		MERSAGIND DEUS	ints			
Support SUKS	Koun with	1	1/5	-USE & -Geographic Orst -Level & PLANNING		Ŧ	-AGESS GIL PA	Course Consider Tocol Water Dist LILITIES / Mile / NT	CHurch Semally PORT CENTERS	€) H	® S
Jul Paer e ve ;	- Koult		IN	- Jaco		18) - GMORELINCY - MES	DONNING DELLE	PLANNING		-

ommunity Resilience Building	Risk Matrix	A		То	p Priority Hazard	s (tornado, floods, wildfire	www.Commun , hurricanes, earthqua	nityResilienceB ke, drought, sea level 1	uilding.	org ve, etc.)
M-L priority for action over the Short or Long ≈ Vulnerability S = Strength	term (and Qngoin	g)			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority H-M-L	Short Lor Ongoing
eatures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts						
BUEHILLS RES.	Scathside Gunglaten Line	STATE	vls	- WIND DAMAGE	0-hnor	ESTAND STATE GEOD THE RISK MONT	Mont planning Menunt Merry	mmer)	L	0
LICOMICCT OWICR	WN, WE	CAPITE,	ale	-August DEOLA	15 Q-VA	Incidation reservement	FOR DAM LUNE	DIATION BENOUNC	H	6
NUPONSET KIVER	Tunca	TUMP	412	-TION/SLP -SICRIMUNGIR CUINITY -SICRIMUNGIR CUINITY -SICRIMUNGIR CUINITY	(3 - R) (9 - D)	WHERRANT ABLA LAN BAINLAGE EVALUATI	D PROFECTION W/ASESSWEAT		-6	0
PARKS/RECREATION [Colf 62]	Tun wa	Tours) Country	5	- FLUDING - FLUDING - TULIN DIMP	9-0 9-0 9-1	ASTUR PLAN/CIP REINACT EURLUMAN MUMTELIN PURCHE	FOR YOUR PAR FUR SW Mgat C FILL ACULITIES	hens Athans	HMH	SLO
Tunningham PARK	Santruck	ait	,115	- DENER PRIVITERSE	M-®	MANC KUKLOFCW	nmunuarra/wf-	TRUCK	H	0
1.1 - 1 aug / lawor / gaz	Konval	Tour	vis	- FLUDAND - STURMUPTUR QURUTM	8 Ø-	MAINTAIN PRIMORY I EUMURATE ORANDOS	DRAVINAGE (HAA Systems - CAAA D	ury	HEJ	000

Community Resilience Building R	isk Matri:	x R		т	op Priority Hazards	s (tornado, floods, wildfin	www.Commu	nityResiliencel	Building. rise, heat wa	org ave, etc.)
-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long ter = Vulnerability S = Strength	m (and Q ngoir	ng)		Ĩ	Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority H-M-L	Short Lo
eatures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts		1			-	Que
Enviro-Justice Community	NW town	Residential	V	-Transportation - Lower Income - Language Barriers - Disability/Age.	Establish Lundersta	communication star and Emergency TM	relards for Town - ansportation Az	r Strates	1-H	1-5
Immigrant Social Networks	Town Wide	Informal	S	-Communication Autlet - Resource Sharing	Develop	Action Plan to read covered by comm	th Residents not munication auther		2-M	2- S/L (medi
Faith Based Groups	Town Wide	Nan Profit	S	- Provide Direct Support - Social Assistance - Communication Quillet	• 3, Develop	Partnership/Resile	incethulo		3 - M	3-5
Neighborhood Assoc.	Town Wide	non Profit	S	- Aroude Feedback - Resource - Communication	4. Develop	g fauthership-comm	unication Strates	7	4-m	4-5
Low Income Residents	Town Wide	1	V	-Transportation - Heating/Cooling - Insurance child - Health care Child	ſ					
Senior Residents	Town Wide	/	V	- Transportation / - Heating/Cooling / - Insurance - Health Care - Childrare	5.	Develop Needs Arssess better under	ment-kapart -	ro • •	5-#	5-L
Disabled Residents	Town wide	/	V	-Transportation -theating (cooling & - insurance - thealth care		-Understand Em -Food/Water	uragency Transport	ethon		
Children	Town Wide	/	V	- Transportation - Heating/ Coding - Heatth Cane	L					

Residence Building R	ISK Matri				Top Priority Hazards	(tornado, floods, wildfire	www.commur	tity Resiliences	rise, heat wa	ive, etc.)
I-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long term = Vulnerability S = Strength	n (and <u>O</u> ngoii	ng)			Denuski	Flooding	Heat Wayne	Intense Storms	Priority	Time
eatures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts	Drought	riooung	incar marcs	Intense storms	<u>H</u> · <u>M</u> · L	Qngoin
Transit (Trolley, Roads) Transit (Traffic systems	Town Wide	town State box Privatos	√⁄s	- evacuation routes -access to Town - Blochages/Flooding Traffic	BEVACUATION R	oute Accessment (Regi	anal/muthiolocal)		1. M	1. L
Utilities Water, sever, Draigge, Gas (strat lights) Electric	Town Nide	Town State Private MWRA	V∕s	- Blackouts - Natural Erents effect Resources - Blackages: Health Home	2. Community Outro 3. Feasibility Study 85	ach - Eversonice/Nutle of Microgrid Power Op	nid-Outrage Raports nans/Renewable for Energy	TOWN	2. M 3. H	2.5 3.L
Bridges, Dams, Culverts	Town Wide	Tawn State Dur Boston	V/s	- conveyanu/connectivity for hydraulic needs - Fail/Flood under Stress - Straffic, Issues	4.	Hydraullic Study to Hincrease	Understand Drainad Capacity	le limitations	4. H	4.5
Buildings - Town Property Library, council on Aging, Schools	Town Wide	Town	S/~	- She Her / communication center - Prone to Hazands - Generators?	hirentory a	F Potential Shatter La XRosilijevi	cations, Emergency 1 Se Hub*	resources		
Private Schools (milton Academy, Curry College, Fontherni	Town Wide	Private	5/1	- leverage/share Resulta - Bearding apportunitie - Snelter in Place	5. Commun	ity Outreach + Union	rony (as above)		5. H	5. S
Vulnerable Population Centers Hospital Hospice Senior Housing etc)	Tawn Wide	Anivate Town	5/1	- Guenerations? - Isolation - communication - capacity in Emogency	L	- Update on Hazi	urd Mithightian Plan			
Public Safety (Police, Fire	Town Wide	Town	S	- good reach/access - Communication - Asocial media Alert	G. Study o	ther Emergency Com Valities built to 194	munication outlet cand with future	s Palicies toncerno	16 H 17. M	6.5 7.金S
				and and						

•					Te	DW System V	ulturability Asse	osment ance veocean	•	
Community Resilience Building Ri	sk Matrix	A		-	Top Priority Hazards	3 DEALNAGE EVAL	www.Commu	nityResiliencel	Building.	org ive, etc.)
H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long term $\underline{V} = V$ ulnerability $\underline{S} = Strength$	n (and Q ngoin	g)			Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	Priority H-M-L	Time Short Long Ongoing
Features	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts	and the second second	a second and a second	-	a starting of the		2.0
Infrastuctural					0	6		(2)		-
DRINKING WATER	Tamung	Rublic RewATZ OTHER	5	PUBLIC HEALTH Integration The Continue - Wart Continue Continue	AFRICIANO ADDIVIOL IN MULTA ADDIVIOL GAMANTEE GENAULT FOR	Columnia 1. 4 Asexan (VA) 4 Asexan	unto - source	WA BROUL 50/ATTRINIA >7	2 H 3 H 4 H	000
WASTEWATER-SEWER SEATK		PUBlic MANNATE	5	RASER HEALTH DHANGE - QUART ACK CADONIA localized Flooding	Chinany Fue 5	DVA PUNCWINTERNA Contractor Murac Contractor Murac	CENT ACCENT TEVANKE - DUAR	VA While to astreach	4 H M	0
UHILITIES-CAS/ELEC/COMM		Public PRIVATE	Can-S	S public health (numera DANNOZ - EVERT) ACE (NOTICU OH - 1425 DANAGE Tro Auchulty	HAMINTAN N TREE D III JUNEAU MASA NOSITI FY DEALGHT TOLEANL & SHOE-REES	ectau likuwan (1 2 -	DPAL DEMANDS CA SISC CRO BLSC WHILL SUSCO USFRE ALC/HEAT	Vess mamanAnxe issection - Teur / ereasy	H F	000
TRANS PORTATION		Public me	RUADS V TRANST V BRICES V RALEY	DANADE LACKOF/LIMITED SIC AGE/CONDITION S PROJUCTIVITY emerging access	. @	ADINIA MARE IN REDUKI CAMUNA ADISOLU GRAPS 3 THAL FLOODAL MITH GRAPTIE	697PN 402		12 L 13 M	0 50
STORMWATER	V	Profic	5/1	DAMPLYE SUKINT AUE CONTINUM Incali wa Flooding	(SINGE (SINGE	VA Contract portul International A	-DC -DC	VA manar church/1000 manar - 29 - Ablic Colauteer	HIG M HIG M HIG MA HIG MA HIG PAR	A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A

ommunity Resilience Building I	lisk Matri:				Top Priority Hazard	Is (tornado, floods, wildfin	www.Commu	nityResilienceB	uilding.	org
-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long te = Vulnerability S = Strength	rm (and <u>O</u> ngoin	ig)							Priority	Time
eatures	Location	Ownershin	VorS	Impacte	Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	<u>H</u> · <u>M</u> · <u>L</u>	<u>Short</u> Lon <u>Ongoint</u>
nvironmental		1		Impueto						
Parks lopen space	town-wide	Both	5/2		(Draught-recture plants networkers (mindful tenes architecture)	1) Owner Flow / Januaryo (me oranayeaent (bleest th open space or unuses aron	Strings public rector of parts as cuiling plan in the summers	Hoppin number of maniful true (from y, etc.)	· # # · # # · #	5/0
Blue Hills	SV Corner	DCR	512	Contraction of the second		Contract strates to more the light of the angle Contract on will be pretiden and the constance of Blattis		9 Sept children's failes de traitleige my mathie	5 H 6 L 7 H	10
Neponset River	Town-wide	DCR	s/v			(3) Joek Finding for 1963 Clean UP ((3) Peasability Stidy on during in Menniet Piv	Odra-le-ores of puth (151-151 for Plunder) 34	Tasselling and author marchine (Shina Styles the base Planay and Alber Roburg inpervise schere) around hydrochages	8 H A H	15 10 0
Ponds / Rivers	Town-wide	Town	5/4) Janushigink naes fore day Marte frank 19	Brance accessible of hearloss test wingedt finning Brading Braddiorek nubi Organist per Arganist per	el gan reduction huly way find)	-	n H 13 L 14 H	₽ 5 13 4 14 0
Trees	To wa-hide	Pl blid Plivete	Sh	Ĉ	Stratic Access operations which have been produced which have been produced which have been produced for the formation of closen and	(1) Javahigin har Hir Spirving Be option for first poins	G	Takadani pikalagat tarah menut pine bayah Rusanani pingian bi tera de denigrand	44 44 44 44	505
Wetlands	Term-wale	Public private	sh		in Million (University Keing)	t bren introduction sites in Pauling classic	-		η κ	20 L
Wild life	Town-wills	-	V/5	curpertalan de azere l'dece run set form buillan bende Endangered species		zi Bizzie za profi dograf al pri Gaste			τ. Μ. τ. ₩	17 L
The Balls	Lan	1 Aug	13	and a state of the		Contractor of the second			11	

Community Resilience Building R	isk Matrix					a new Addition	www.Commu	nityResiliencel	Building	org
-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long ter	m (and <u>O</u> ngoin	g)			Top Priority Hazard	s (tornado, floods, wildfire,	hurricanes, earthqua	ike, drought, sea level	rise, heat w	ave, etc.)
I = Vulnerability S = Strength					Drought	Flooding	Heat Waves	Intense Storms	H-M-L	Short Lon
eatures	Location	Ownership	V or S	Impacts		The second second		and and the		Qngoing
Invironmental										TTE
Neponset River + Tributaries	Town Wide	Town (some Boston)	V/s	Draingge Flooding Recreation Water Swalik	•••	Hmailmanance/Culvert Lognadist Retricts The Analytics investment State 3- Granite Are (State)		- Florin Pleod Imparci - Sustained Rain 3- Size of Channels	274-HM 274-M	2-0 4-0 5-L
Tree Canopy	Town Wide	Town/ Private	√s	· Fall Risk . Shade/Cooling · Habitat	6 streased thee Assessment 7 durbught nesklant species			Powor/ Dawage	6-m 7-L 8-H	6-0 7-0 8-5
Blue Hills	South side	State	v/s	Open Space/Rec Protected Land, Habitat Degradab Destribution	i-	Risk Assessment of Harland Floodplain			9 - M	9-L
Floodplain (ACECs)	Fourmedow Harland St. Nepensetary	Town + State	√/s	Ploadstorage Habitat (steas and Floading imports Air)water swality Dame)	10 Risk Assessment	0.0		10-L	10-L
wildlife	Town Wide	Town State Private	95	- Disease/Ticks - Traffic Risk - Birdina/Hurthina - Pishina/Polary B	11 Continu	u to wark with wildlife For well being	Groups/Amminal Co	letter	11-L	11-0
Recreational Areas (Golf courses/cunninghom Pe)	Town Wide	Town/ Zprivate state	S/	- Steward Ship - Rune -Health + Welliness - Economic Interests - Ecological Value - Educational Opportuni	the second second	ing fir educational (opportunities		12 × M	12-5
Agricultural Land	SW side of Town	Private state	S/v	- Food Security - apen Space / Orainan - Env. Services - character - impac	t Blanning for Resources + Education				13- L	13-L
Small Parcels	Town wide	Town	S	- conservation Areas - Potential Stormmater - LID		Placed Mithdatian + Storage	4		14-m 15-H	14-5/0 15-5

Community Resilience Building	Risk Matrix					www.Commu	nityResilience	Building.	org
H-M-L priority for action over the Short or Long t	erm (and Ongoing)			op Priority Hazards (to	ornado, floods, wildfi	ire, hurricanes, earthqu	ake, drought, sea level	rise, heat wa	ive, etc.)
\underline{V} = Vulnerability \underline{S} = Strength				Decught	Flooding	Harthan	Juntary Charles	Priority	Time
Features	Location Ownershi	Vorf	Innersta	- not a luge	riooumg	neat waves	Intense Storms	H-M-L	Ongoing
Socio-Economic	Location Ownersin	013	Impacts	impertor these				1.	
Seniors/ Services	~~	(2002) (2002)	-health risks, tack of a.c. - transportation to services -flood impace - power disruption, access	5		• • •	Provide transperson for serior/disd to cooling/she p. Reverse 911 + pp (Smoot 911	ed H	5
High School ich)ii) Town (atholi	s	- His becomes a shelfer - His becomes a shelfer			& Policy/program free W. Review and exp.	entreme and emerge prop. John	H H	00
MuElem. Schools	Town the Catholi Poiva	y VIS	- lack of as for heat - all are out of Floodylain						
Milton Hospita	(BID)	5	- resource to the tourn - increase need for case/response			B Lavestigate a	epacit; issue	Μ	5
Business Districts	Private Comm	. 5	- Flooding in broties to Fradering alles *power at \$25 bis.			5	Do en ascessment of Uno has bockerf	'ower M	0
Public Health Services	Ewish Hill, Res. Free	r, VIS	-access to resources -increased need for services - power actages - food promet according			More resource correst me resource correst. Having Rx, food 7. Having Rx, food 7. Create a public	dia s spply (min 3 meets?) ben't to do it headlh app. (t. 10	н н 2. М	0 1 1
Milton Acodemy + Curry College	- Ducate Mit	ar S	- residential pop Hower aloge - have backy power + 0. C. etc.			9.000 Curry + Mill	ton of coding centers	Me) M	M
Senior Housty	Privates Hasis	V/s	- Unquity theoding issus - lack of cooling - strongth is backent ser			11. Backup Pour St	(neources)	m	0 0
Library	Town	(the how S	con serve as a (outing center)	erks		12. Finitize plan fi library as a	or using center	Н	5

APPENDIX 5: COMMUNITY INPUT FROM LISTENING SESSION



Concerns	What can be done?	Action taken or willing to take
	Help develop more drought-	
	tolerant landscapes. Plant more	Native drought tolerant
Threats to vegetation and	trees and educate about green	plantings, densely planted to
animals, insects, birds that	infrastructure role in	protect soil from eradication
depend on flora	maintaining water supply	and desiccation
	Partner with the library to make	
	the book Water in Plain Sight	
	the Book of the Month or a	Need a good tree list for street
Water shortage across state	Milton Reads book	trees
Getting plants and animals		Native vegetation or adapted to
protected	Public education campaign	expected climate
	Produce a grant to draft a	
	municipal (or regional) climate	
Access to fresh water	action plan	
Trees down or weakened		

Fire hazards near reservation	



Concerns	What can be done?	Action taken or willing to take
Storm surge in East Milton		
sewers backing up into homes	Prepare for water storage	Having a place to go
Standing water leading to		
disease and vector-borne	Access to pumps with backup	
diseases	power supplies	Designated roads
		I would like help managing
Flooding decreasing water		water in neighborhood and on
quality	Buck flow valves	my property
Erosion because of water	Moving vulnerable equipment	Can streams be dredged and
moving too fast	out of the way	culverts widened?
	Move public safety equipment	
People trapped in low-lying	to high ground early on during	
areas for days/weeks	events	

	Waste management staging	
	areas: solid waste and damaged	
	property (white goods, C & D,	
	bldg. supplies, furniture,	
People stranded at	electronics, spoiled food and	
home/work/school	compost)	
	Evaluate culverts, plan to	
	replace them, ideas for quick	
1st responders stranded/ staff	diversion if event occurs before	
and vehicles (i.e. fire trucks and	under-sized culverts can be	
ambulances)	replaced	
	Pursue a grant to create a	
	municipal or regional climate	
	action plan	
	Green infrastructure to slow	
	water and keep/divert on to	
	properties and off roads	
	Educate homeowners and share	
	best practices	



Concerns	What can be done?	Action taken or willing to take
	Plan for cooling stations and	
Using too much energy and	communicating/transporting	Keep air conditioning temp at
carbon	people	78-80 degrees
People/animals suffering heat	Educate people to set	Would help create
related complications	thermostat higher	neighborhood plan and group
High percentage of seniors in		
Milton	Resilience hubs	Maintained tree canopy/shade
Communications (1st		
responders, general public, cell	Pursue a grant to create a	
coverage, public power charging	climate action planmunicipal	
stations)	or regional	
Functioning transportation		
(trolly, train, bus, auto, bike,		
walk) and available access to it		



Concerns	What can be done?	Action taken or willing to take
	Drought and disease resistant	
Power outages	trees	Emergency kit started
Stranding	Monitor tree health	Generator
Dangerous storms that make		
travel etc. dangerous	Communications	Increase vegetation on property
	Best practices to make property	
Trees down	and car safe	By willing to learn
	Work with employees to keep	
	workers safe	Attend workshops
	Neighborhood level	See videos on this topic to help
	coordination	people prepare
	Pursue a grant to create a	
	municipal or regional climate	
	action plan	

Resources for fire fighters to	
assist	
More pumps than just pump	
trucks	
Network of resilience hubs to	
assist residents (see Mass CREW	
for templates)should have	
back-up power supply to keep	
medicine fresh	
Communicate where they are,	
identifiable decals	
Communicate what individuals	
should have for emergency kits	